
 

Board of Management 
Report June 2025 
 

Dear School Community 

  

The Board of Management met on 16 June 2025 

Issues discussed included: 

1 The BOM ratified the new Bi Cinealta Anti Bullying policy which will be available on 
the school website 

2 Recent events in the school have included Sports Day, Family Fun Day and class 
trips which have all been a great success 

3 The Hot food programme run by Nourish & Green started this week in the school 
and will continue in September  

4. Ongoing repairs to areas in the school will take place including over the summer 
months 

5 The Development Committee will be collating the survey results on a future 
development plan for the school and will engage with the community in September  

6 The School financial position continues to be strong and we will be in a position to 
invest in the school over the summer 

 

The BOM Wishes everyone a lovely summer break. 

 

The BoM also considered some routine matters, which for reasons of confidentiality 
are not included in this report. The next Board Meeting is on Monday 22/9/25  

Le dea-ghuí 

Louise  

Principal Rathfarnham ETNS 

 


